As a physician currently in the thick of the COVID 19 epidemic, I want to voice my opposition to SB311. We are experiencing a dangerous surge in COVID19 that threatens to overwhelm our health care system. We are all working double and triple shifts and we cannot keep this up much longer. The death toll is going to mount. I am seeing it worsen every day. Please do not vote to prohibit a statewide quarantine. It may be necessary, and soon, to prevent a public health disaster.

Andrew Schamess, MD

Associate Professor - Clinical

General Internal Medicine